"Nothing is more destructive of respect for the government and the law of the land than passing laws which cannot be enforced." ---Albert Einstein 
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Rep. Babette Josephs

1528 Walnut St., Suite 1901

Philadelphia, PA 19102

Dear Rep. Josephs;

I am very concerned, as you are, about violent crime in Philadelphia. But your single-minded focus on "“gun control” as demonstrated by your Summer 2006 newsletter is misguided at best and amounts to malfeasance at worst. It appears that most of our local officials have recently concluded that recidivism by a small minority of repeat offenders, who for some reason continue to remain free on our streets, is the cause of the perpetual, senseless damage to our citizens and society. Here are examples of the “new reasoning”:

Police Commissioner Sylvester Johnson has recently admitted in several local media organs that “…77-81% of those arrested for homicide have criminal records…we are locking up the same people over and over again.”
 

He later said that “…more police is not the answer…repeat offenders are a problem.”
 

He has called for “…all branches of law enforcement to keep violent offenders off the streets.”
 

According to Bilal Abdul Qayyum of “Men United for a Better Philadelphia,” “…76% of murderers have criminal records, and 29% of people arrested for murder have been arrested six times or more.”
 

The New York Times recently reported a study revealing that “…more than 90% of the killers (in  NY City) had criminal records.”

It would appear to any reasonable person that the same criminals are allowed to inflict repeated harm and death upon our people. These repeat offenders do not obey any law, do not obey gun restrictions, do not care about “one gun a month” schemes, do not respect law, life, and liberty. We do not need any more social studies, or blue-ribbon panels, or investigation commissions, and we certainly do not need more laws aimed at law-abiding gun owners. What we need are responsible efforts by our elected legislators, law enforcement, and the judicial branch to work together to keep repeat offenders in prison and away from our streets and children.

Why is this so hard for you, Ms. Josephs, to understand? You do not mention one word in your newsletter(s) about recidivism, or stricter parole rules, or consistent and reliable enforcement of existing laws. Instead, you launch a ridiculous and utterly useless crusade for yet more “gun control,” ignoring the fact that Washington D.C.
, Detroit, Baltimore, and New York City have the nation’s most repressive gun laws and highest violent crime rates. You ignore the latest news that Canada is now dismantling its ten-year gun registration program because it has failed to control crime. By insisting on writing yet more laws in preference to enforcing existing law, you are practically committing malfeasance in office by refusing to address the obvious solution to your community’s pain. You are diverting attention from law enforcement (which may be difficult) toward ever more “feel-good” legislation (much more easy to accomplish by politicians unserious about tackling difficult issues).

Please reply to me, and explain why you do not believe in keeping career criminals in jail, and why you do not wish to work intensively with our police and judges to make sure this happens. 

Sincerely,

John Nernoff

Philadelphia, PA
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